
End Of Year Bits
T E R M 4  -  2 0 2 0

T H A N K S
Senior Hub Market Day -  Congratulations to the Senior Hub students, teachers

and parents who organised a fabulous Market Day a few weeks ago. This learning

project was completely led by the students to fundraise for the Big Foot Adventures

activities they enjoyed during EOTC week (rock climbing, mountain biking, archery

and frisbee golf). They raised $1670. What an achievement!

Production Movie Night -  The aim of this wonderful community night was

principally, to gather and celebrate. However, due the the hard work of our PTA

team, BOT group, our marvelous parent volunteers and YOU our Monte community -  

we were also able to fundraise close to $5000. These funds will go towards new PTA

initatives in the new year. THANK YOU.

May Christ's blessings shine upon you during this Christmas season.

F I N A L  E V E N T S
End of Year Mass - Our whole school mass is on MONDAY 14th DECEMBER at
5:30pm. The children do need to wear their school uniform please. The Yr 5 & 6

students have important jobs to do especially. Children will sit in their Hub groups

at the front of the church.

Junior Hub Nativity Play - 12:00 Midday in the Hall. The Junior Hub will present

their Nativity Play - this is a show not to be missed!

CHRISTMAS ON THE FIELD - ST JOHN VIANNEY PARISH - Saturday 12th

December after 5:30pm Mass. Bring your picnic dinner, chairs and cushions and

enjoy a Christmas evening.

R E P O R T S
All students will receive an End of Year written report next Tuesday 15th December.

A paper copy will come home in an envelope with your child. You will also be able

to access these reports digitally on the Parent Portal on our school website from

Wednesday 16th December.

Please note that the format of the report is different this year to include our

Graduate Profile attributes and links to the Key Competencies from our NZ

Curriculum.

T E R M  1  -  2 0 2 1  -  D A T E S

S T A F F I N G  F O R  2 0 2 1
As we sadly farewell some staff at the end of this year, we are also very pleased to be

able to inform you that we have made three fabulous new appointments for 2021.

Mrs Regina Falealii - will be joining the Junior Hub team, as Mrs Boffey is reducing

her hours next year.

Mrs Raquel Biggar - will be welcomed into the Middle Hub to work alongside    

 Mrs De la Cruz and also fulfill the role of Director of Religious Studies.

Mr Brandon Kumar - will be joining the Senior Hub team with Mrs Hill and Mrs

Hudson.

Classes will resume for all students on Thursday 4th February 2021. 

KINDO : Thank you to those families who have begun using the Shop (Kindo) on

our school website. Please take some time over the holiday period to sign up, if

you haven't already (it is VERY easy to do - just click on the link and follow the

instructions) as we will be using this shop to facilitate many school payments in

the new year. Thank you.


